October 24, 2013

	The Scott County Commissioners met in a special meeting on Thursday, October 24, 2013 at 4:00 p.m. at the Scott County Courthouse.  Members present were Chairman James Minnix, members Jerry Buxton and Gary Skibbe, County Attorney Rebecca Faurot, and County Clerk Pam Faurot.

[bookmark: _GoBack]	The Commissioners discussed the recent payment to Scott County from the State of Kansas to the Oil and Gas Depletion Fund.  The State only reimbursed Counties six percent instead of the twelve percent authorized.  Jerry Buxton made a motion for Scott County to join a lawsuit with other Kansas Counties to sue the State of Kansas for the remaining Oil and Gas Depletion funds.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

	The Commission and Rebecca discussed the oil drilling operation near the Battle Canyon historical site.  The Commission and Rebecca agreed that with a lease agreement in place there is really nothing they can do to protect Battle Canyon.

	4:25	Lark Speer joined the meeting.

	Lark informed the Commissioners that Kathy McMillan has accepted the driver’s license position in her office.  She is still waiting for final approval from the State of Kansas, but she feels that will be completed soon.

	4:40	Lark Speer left the meeting.

	Jerry Buxton made a motion to adjourn.  Gary Skibbe seconded the motion.  The meeting adjourned.
